Kennedy Heights Community Council
Meeting of the Council
February 20" 2007 7:30p.m.-8:50p.m.

Welcome and review of agenda by Ernie Barbeau, President. Approximately 22 persons
were attendance. Minutes of the January Board meeting and Minutes of the January
Council meeting were distributed by Michelle Dillingham, Secretary. MOTION PASSED
to approve the Council’s minutes.

A report from Pleasant Ridge’s Fire House, was given by Lt. Lapera.

Treasurer’s Report was provided by Kevin Holt. MOTION PASSED to accept the
recommended budget from the Board for this calendar year. MOTION PASSED to accept
the Invest in Neighborhoods grant $7,000 application for this calendar year. MOTION
PASSED to accept the application for that grant of $2850.

Community assets:
-Kennedy Heights Arts Center of their 2006 Summer Arts Program: Presentation by
Jim Zarnowiecki and several leaders and participants.
-Kennedy Heights Montessori Center: Presentation by Ms. Julia Klug (Chair of
Development Committee) and Ms. Marybeth Schneider (Director of the Center).

A Police Report was offered by Lt. Joe Williams, Officer Jeanette Whitehead, and
Captain Gregoire (Commander of District 2).

Natalie Boyer, Vice-President for Administration, reported on the Sap Run which will be
scheduled for the spring. She is forming a development committee, and needs volunteers.
She is also working on forming a “Neighborhood Network™.

Ernie, reporting on behalf of Jennifer Hackman (Vice President for Planning), and led the
presentation of several reports which included:
-Informational meeting of the Board and chairs of committees on February 8" with a
prospective developer of CPS’s Kennedy/Montgomery Property
-Resignation of Van Foster as Chair of the Commercial and Office Development
Committee, and appointment of Jennifer Hackman as Acting Chair
-Update of a scheduled, but cancelled conference with the Jackson’s re The Beverage
Cage
-Installation of backup generator at Kennedy Avenue Pump Station, and letter of
support from KHCC to City of Cincinnati re granting conditional use
-Ce Holm gave an update on the Saturday, February 10" Community Engagement
meeting held at KH Presbyterian Church re Woodford Academy-Community
Learning Center, and next phase
-Clete Benken reported on the Montgomery Rd. Business Corridor’s Urban Design
Overlay and a special session of the Board

Michelle Dillingham, Secretary



